

Humane Society International Inc. ABN 63 510 927 032

PO Box 439 Avalon NSW 2107

Australia

Telephone +61 2 9973 1728 Fax +61 2 9973 1729 Email admin@hsi.org.au

www.hsi.org.au



General Manager Central Coast Council 49 Mann Street Gosford, NSW 2250

Attn: Karen Hanratty

By email to: ask@centralcoast.nsw.gov.au

12 May 2020

Re: Development proposal at 14 Brennan Avenue, Kincumber

Dear Sir/Madam,

I write today on behalf of the Wildlife Land Trust (WLT), Humane Society International's private land conservation program. The WLT currently comprises over 650 sanctuaries dedicated to habitat preservation around Australia including 291 in New South Wales. Humane Society International is the world's biggest conservation and animal protection organisation with more than 10 million supporters globally and 70,000 in Australia.

I refer to an issue brought to our attention by WLT sanctuary owner Ian Mumford regarding a proposal to build a commercial childcare centre and petting zoo at 14 Brennan Avenue, Kincumber. It is our understanding that Mr Mumford has submitted an opposition to the development along with several residents on nearby properties. The construction of a centre this size has the potential to be considerably disruptive for local birdlife and other native species. Furthermore, in an ecologically significant location such as Kincumber, the centre itself is likely to interrupt habitat corridors and displace local wildlife.

The Wildlife Land Trust is committed to protecting habitat for wildlife and advocates for sustainable practices on and around sanctuaries. In this regard we strongly support Mr Mumford's opposition to the aforementioned development in the interests of native species and the habitat on which they rely. We urge the Council to consider this development's impact on the local environment and on the residents working to preserve it.

If you require any further information or would like to discuss this matter directly, please contact me via email at helen@hsi.org.au or on 1800 333 737.

Yours sincerely,

Helen Church Project Officer

US Office: Washington DC

Regional Offices: Africa

Canada Europe India Latin America Mexico United Kingdom